
Transport Projects 
 
Over the past 5 weeks, students in 2CF have been busy at home completing their
projects and making mini models. We are so pleased with the standard of work that
has been submitted. The excitement on the students�’ faces as they each brought in
their projects was priceless. A big thank you to all the parents for your hard work in
guiding and helping your children complete the project. We know at times, there
were trying times but the end result was definitely worth the effort. Please check out
the Front Office screen next term to view a slide show of all the projects.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Powerhouse Excursion 
 
On Tuesday the 8th of June students in stages 1 and 2 went to the Powerhouse
museum in Sydney. This was our first excursion for the year and supported our HSIE
unit �‘Transport�’. The students enjoyed looking at past, present and future transport
and even went inside a simulated space shuttle. The students were able to sit on a
Penny farthing bicycle and cycle a bike to generate enough power to make a fire
engine�’s lights turn on and sound the siren. The play equipment after lunch was also
a big hit with the students. An enjoyable day was had by all.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Disco Ducks 
 

On the Monday 21st June our fabulous K 2 dancers performed at the Central Coast
Dance Festival at Laycock Street Theatre. We had the pleasure of attending this
event. The disco ducks were absolutely fantastic and had the audience captivated
and entertained. We were so proud of each and every dancer. Congratulations to all
dancers, in particular Aaliyah, Candice, Chloe, Hannah, Haylee, India, Sarah and Tayla
from 2CF.
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Watertight Program 
 

Wyong Shire Council and Gosford City Council ran a full day session on saving water.
All students from Wadalba were involved in many activities over the course of the
day. The students enjoyed a play from the Mad Cow Theatre Company �‘Our Creek
Has Sprung a Leak�’ and learnt about water saving devices for the household. A
bathroom trailer showed the students just how much water is saved by installing
half and full flushes, water efficient shower heads and turning the taps off when
cleaning their teeth. Did you know? A half flush uses 3 litres and a full flush uses 6
litres of water! In class, the students added pollutants to water to see the effects.
 

A note from Mrs Farrelly 
 

As you are aware, as of next term I will be teaching Kindergarten. I would like to say
that I have thoroughly enjoyed job sharing with Mrs Collins and teaching such a
wonderful class. I have taught some of the students since Kindergarten and have had
the pleasure of watching their growth and development. Thank you to all the
parents for your support.

Next term, 2CF and Mrs Collins will welcome Mrs Corbett, who will replace Mrs
Farrelly on Thursdays and Fridays.

How fast half a year has gone! Thank you for all your hard work over the past two
terms.
Have a wonderful, safe and well deserved holiday.

Mrs Collins and Mrs Farrelly


